
King County Assessor Moving to King Street Center 

Effective May 10, the King County Assessor’s office will be moving from the King County 
Administration Building to the 7th floor of the King Street Center Building:  
 

Department of Assessments 
King Street Center 
201 S. Jackson St., Room 708  
Seattle, WA  98104 

The department will continue to work on a virtual basis, with no in person customer service, 
during the Covid-19 public health emergency.  Once public health conditions allow, a customer 
service location will open in the King Street Center.  Look for our updated messaging regarding 
our new customer service center in future months. 

Beginning on Wednesday, May 5th, until close of business Monday, May 10, our telephone and 
email systems will be down sporadically while we move.  You will still be able to access our 
website during the move.   We ask for your patience during this time of transition.  Thank you. 

You can still reach us via phone (you can leave us a voicemail), on-line (you can send us an 
email), or via our drop-box, and through the regular mail: 

 To access virtual services, you can email the Assessor’s Office at 
info.assessor@kingcounty.gov, call 206-296-7300, or visit 
www.kingcounty.gov/depts/assessor. 

 You can apply online for property tax exemptions at taxrelief.kingcounty.gov. Or call 
206-296-3920. 

 The drop-box located outside the King County Administration Building will be relocated 
to a location outside the King Street Center. 

 If you have a complex issue that requires a meeting with our staff, call or email to set up 
an appointment. 

 

http://www.kingcounty.gov/depts/assessor

